M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

RANDY POE, SUPERINTENDENT



BONNIE RICKERT, CHAIRPERSON



BOARD MEMBERS

FROM:          KATHLEEN G. REUTMAN

DATE:           MAY 2, 2018
RE:
            SCHOOL SMILES ORAL HEALTH PROGRAM
As you may recall, several of our schools utilize the services of the School Smiles Oral Health Program, this memorandum would any of our Boone County Schools to participate. However, it does not obligate participation.
School Smiles provides portable on-site comprehensive dental care to school on an as needed basis for preventative services with a minimum of every six months. In addition, treatment dates are then coordinated with each school and scheduled as needed for follow up elective or routine care appointments. Services include, but are not limited to: routine examinations, cleanings, x-rays, fluoride treatments, sealant placement, restorations, extractions, crowns and oral hygiene instruction. All correspondence with parents, patient records and insurance (if applicable) are coordinated and maintained by School Smiles and are HIPAA compliant. There are no obligations or cost at any time for the School or District to schedule School Smiles.  

Services are performed by School Smiles dental team inside the school which contacts the School Smiles Program and requests services. There is no obligation or preparation required from the school prior to the dental team arrival. The dental team consists of a licensed dentist and dental assistant. All equipment and services provided comply with the State Dental Board regulations, OSHA, and ADA guidelines for portable on-site dental services. 
I have attached a copy of a flier, the Memorandum of Understanding and the Indemnification Agreement for your review, approval and signature. 
                        I recommend the Board approve the Memorandum of Understanding with School Smiles and the Indemnification Agreement, as presented
